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“Do not oppress an alien; you yourselves know how it feels to be aliens,  

because you were aliens in Egypt.”    Exodus 23:9 

 

“Dear friends, I urge you as aliens and strangers in the world, to abstain from 

sinful desires, which war against your soul.”   I Peter 2:11 

   

As I write this, the Federal government is, at least “partially”, shut down.   I hope 

that by the time you read this, it no longer is.  If, for no other reason, than the 

unfortunate, involuntary loss (or delay) of income by folks who work for affected 

government agencies.   My aim is to reflect, from a Biblical perspective, on the 

stated cause of the “shut down” – our nation’s immigration policy.  There is 

considerable disagreement in Congress and among our citizens about funding a 

wall on our southern border with Mexico which if built (or extended) would be 

part of the “enforcement of entry into our country part” of immigration policy.   

 

My aim is not to discuss what the policies and procedures for such a complex 

issue as immigration ought to be – my newsletter space (according to my editors) 

is rather limited!   The Bible does not speak to immigration policy for nation-

states, much as it does not speak to other issues nations face, such as education or 

economic policies.   But the Bible speaks on several occasions about “the alien.”    

In the Old Testament the word translated as “alien” meant ‘a person or family 

who leaves village or tribe because of war, famine, or “blood guilt” (fleeing a 

charge of murder) and seeks shelter elsewhere.’  They would be “alien” to 

whatever tribe or village took them in, and likely would not enjoy all the 

privileges of that tribe – rights to own land, marry and participate in the 

administration of justice might be curtailed.     

 

And yet, God tells Israel not to be that kind of “host tribe” because they, having 

been aliens in Egypt, knew how difficult – even miserable that could be.  Not 

surprising, given that Israel was called into existence through Abraham and Sarah, 

whom God told to ‘leave your country and your kin...and go to a land I will show  

you.  I will make you a great nation’ (Genesis 12:1-2a).  God’s concern for the 

alien extended to bringing them under the Covenant of Sinai by extending to them  

the right of “sabbath rest” in Exodus 20:10, judicial rights (Exodus 22:11) and 
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“A new command I give you: Love one another. 
As I have loved you, so you must love one 

 another. By this everyone will know that you 
are my disciples, ifyou love one another.”   

- John 13: 34-35 
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From the PASTOR’S DESK (con’t) 

 

even “gleaning rights” (food) in Leviticus 19:10.    Israel had “borders” – land ascribed to its 12 tribes.  Nevertheless, as a 

“great nation” Israel was to show concern even for those who had not necessarily received the God of Israel as their God.   

Concern for the resident alien was just one of the ways Israel was to be holy, as the Lord their God was holy.    

 

In the New Testament, Peter uses the word “alien” to describe someone who is a sojourner or visitor, not necessarily as one 

who takes up long term residence.   That’s because he is speaking about and to Christians whose experience of living in the 

world, no matter where they lived, would be as folks who were just “passing through” – perpetually in a “foreign culture” of 

sorts.   This is consistent with the view of Paul, who in Philippians 3:20 said to believers; “our citizenship is in heaven, and it is 

from there that we are expecting a Savior – the Lord Jesus.”   

 

The church was a collection of people of many races, cultures and religions invited into what Jesus called “the Kingdom 

(nation) of God.”   They were to transcend, insofar as they could, all economic or social standing their native cultures had 

afforded them and live with their highest allegiance to Christ and then, because of Christ, for one another.  Mostly, they did this 

without the support of any established government.   

   

What does all this mean regarding the current “government shutdown?”  What I would hope for is some consensus among our 

leadership in Washington that folks whose livelihood comes from labor in government should not have to bear the brunt of 

larger policy disagreements.   Of this both Old and New Testament are in concert – the worker deserves their wages.   Second, 

to affirm the need for government as a means through which God rules in this world, and that means respect for the laws we 

have and the enforcement thereof.   Third, that we in the church recognize that our role as citizens is shaped by images Jesus 

gives us.   In Matthew 5 he says Christians are to be like “a city set on a hill” (5:14) and a “lamp that is not hidden under a 

basket” (5:15).   But he also tells us to be like “the salt of the earth” (5:13) and in I Corinthians 5:6-9 Paul says the church is to 

be like “leaven” working from within to transform.   

 

But perhaps above all, I hope we as Christians recall that if the Bible has a bias, if there must be a tipping between mercy and 

judgement, it is toward mercy and those in need of it.   Immigration is a complex issue -  one our nation has a right to decide 

for itself.   Our nation should not discriminate in who we receive into our borders based on race or religion, and throughout our 

history I am proud that has been the case.   Inside our borders and rights of citizenship many people, including our very own 

ancestors, have prospered and given the ability to worship freely.    

 

God, from the time of the tower of Babel in Genesis 11, has, to say the least, had his hands full with nations, especially those 

that, instead of promoting God’s will, try to “make a name for themselves.”   America is not to be confused with ancient Israel, 

but neither should we ever lose sight of the truth that nations who, in the words of Israel’s Prophet Micah “do justice, love 

kindness, and walk humbly with God” fair well.    

 

That soon, and very soon, we discover a way to embrace that balance regarding our immigration laws, let us pray. 

 

Because of a cross, 

 

Pastor Ken Nelson    

The Vision of Calvary Lutheran Church is:  “Sharing the life-changing message of 
Jesus Christ” 
 
Mission Statement:  Calvary Lutheran Church is a family of Christians, directed 
by the Holy Spirit, growing as disciples of Jesus through worship,  Biblical study 
and prayer that are shared with the community and world. 

Love Your Neighbor ... U ND I E  S U NDAY S !   
 

The Milwaukee Rescue Mission has an urgent need for clothing items.  There will be a collection tub 
in the Narthex during the month of February for NEW men's underwear, especially sizes LG, XL, and 

XXL.  We are also collecting new and/or gently used women's pajamas (all sizes) and winter clothing 
items for men, women and children.   Questions?  Please contact Linda Berger or Marcella Nelson. 
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Mission of the Month/Community Outreach 

The Calvary Crossroads is published monthly. All news articles should be submitted to the church office by the deadline listed on the church calendar.   
Electronic submissions are preferred (communications@calvarylc.com).   If you received this issue via e-mail only and would like to receive a printed copy in the mail, please 

contact the Calvary church office  (office@calvarylc.com or 262.786.4010)   Printed copies are also available in the Narthex. 

FEBRUARY MISSION OF 
THE MONTH: YOUTH 

PROJECTS 
 

Every year Calvary sets aside Youth 

Projects as a Mission of the Month to 

raise funds for the various programs that 

students can participate in every year. 

This month we wanted to share with 

you what some of those programs are 

and how your contributions can offset 

the cost of these programs. 

 

A camp experience at Camp 

Lutherdale 
Camp Lutherdale offers a variety of 

options and opportunities throughout 

the summer. At Calvary we try to pick a 

time to go as a church. This year that 

week is July 7-12, and the theme for 

that week is Water Week! In addition to 

Bible study and worship, students will 

have a camp experience filled with 

lakefront activities like swimming, 

canoeing, pontoon boats, and the water 

slide, wet and wild camp games like 

kiddie pool kickball, and Water 

Olympics. 

  

The cost for a camp experience at 

Lutherdale ranges from $410 to $750 

for a full week and from $215 to $400 

for a half week, depending on how early 

students register. In addition, some 

families of Calvary have more than one 

student in their family going to camp.  

 

Confirmation Camp at Camp 

Lutherdale 
We encourage our middle school 

students to attend a week of 

confirmation camp at Camp Lutherdale. 

Every summer they set aside a week of 

camp (this year June 16-21) for 

churches to bring confirmation students 

for an immersive week of faith and fun. 

Special worship centered on the 

sacraments, small group Bible study 

with your church, and much more await 

our students this week at camp. 

 

The cost for a week of confirmation 

camp at Lutherdale ranges from $410 to 

$750 depending on how early students 

register.  

 

High School Mission Trip 
Every year our high school students 

venture to another part of the country to 

serve those in need. This year we are 

partnering with Group Mission Trips 

who organize mission trips across the 

country and around the globe. We’ll be 

joining numerous other churches from 

across the country to serve the 

community of Pocahontas, VA. We’ll 

repair porches, patch roofs, shore up 

existing structures, and serve this 

community where it's needed most. 

The registration fee per participant is 

$464. This does not include our travel 

costs, hotel and meals on the road. 

Winter Retreat at Camp Timber-

lee 
In addition to our summer activities, the 

middle and high school students take 

time to get away at Camp Timber-lee in 

East Troy for a winter retreat. Students 

can relax and have fun with a variety of 

activities like broomball, tubing, 

tobogganing, trail rides, zipline, 

leathershop, escape room, indoor 

games, hot chocolate bar, karaoke, and 

more. The weekend also includes four 

chapel sessions featuring a fantastic 

speaker and worship band. 

 

The cost per participant is $146. 

Though less expensive than our summer 

experiences, families also have more 

than one student going on the winter 

retreat. 

 

Calvary’s generous support allows 

students to experience the good news of 

the Gospel of Jesus Christ, grow in their 

faith and relationships, and serve others. 

To continue Calvary’s rich tradition in 

supporting these life changing, Jesus-

centered experience for students, 

consider giving today. You can use your 

weekly offering envelopes, white pew 

envelopes, or give online. Checks can 

be made out to Calvary Lutheran 

Church with February Mission of the 

Month in the memo  

 

Heart Healthy Foods . . . Low fat, no salt, no sugar, whole grains, etc. are 

the items requested for the next Food Sunday with collection on February 17-18.  

Other items of need are rice, pasta, peanut butter, soups, canned meats, fruits or 

vegetables, and cereals.   

 

If you prefer to make a monetary contribution, please mark your envelope or check 

with the notation “Food Pantry”.   Your continued support is greatly appreciated - 

thank you! 

  February Food Sunday 

mailto:kim@calvarylc.com
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Congregation News and Events 

The Second Annual Soup and Chili Cook-off on January 26th was a culinary success!   
There were a total of 17 entrees this year:  Eight delicious soups and nine great chilis.  

 
After sampling by more than 70 guests who attended the event, the ballots  

were tallied and the “BEST” awards in each category were given to:   
 

Lydia Trudell for her “Creamy Chicken Cordon Bleu” soup 
                         Carolyn Schuelke for her chili entry “Nevada Annie’s”  

 
 

Thank you to all who participated this year and we look forward to 2020’s cook-off! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Are you or someone you know experiencing grief, divorce, 
hospitalization, disability, loneliness, job loss, or other life 
difficulties?  Stephen Ministers are members of our congregation 
who receive special training to provide one-on-one Christian care. 
The care you’ll receive is confidential and free, just like Jesus’ 
love.  
 
If you or someone you know is interested in having a Stephen Minister, please contact Scott or Peggy 
Langelin 262-853-0018 or splangelin@yahoo.com.  

 

SUNDAY ,  

FEBRUARY  24 

10:30 -  NOON  
 
Come to our first 
Health & Safety Fair 
and learn about our Emergency Preparedness 
Plan, how the AED equipment works, have 
your blood pressure checked, or talk with a 
member of the Brookfield Fire Department.   
 
All are invited and encouraged to attend!   
 
If you have any questions, please contact Sue 
Dindorf or Cindy Rooks. 

GAMES & GOODIES 

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 17    

1:00 - 3:00 P.M. 
 

What do you get when you combine an 
afternoon of games, baked goods and friends?    
FUN!  ALL AGES ARE INVITED to join us for 

an afternoon of inter-generational play.  A 
variety of games will be set up and participants 
will move from game to game as they play with 

different people.   
 

Popcorn, hot cocoa, coffee and cider will be 
provided.  Feel free to bring some cookies, 

brownies or any other baked goody you’d like to 
share.    No sign up is needed - just come! 

mailto:splangelin@yahoo.com
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Congregation News and Events 

 
 

 

MONDAY MORNING MOVIE – FEBRUARY 18 AT 9:00 A.M. 
 
February – Valentine’s Day – lots of hearts – lots of love – a good time to dust off an old 

movie (1953!) and enjoy some warm fellowship and snacks.  Please put Monday, 

February 18 at 9:00 am on your calendar and come to Room 110 (Media Room) to watch 

“How to Marry a Millionaire”, starring Marilyn Monroe, Betty Grable, Lauren Bacall, 

William Powell, Rory Calhoun, David Wayne, Cameron Mitchell, and more.  

 

Here’s the story in a nutshell: Three women set out to find eligible millionaires to marry, 

but find true love in the process. 

 

Simple, but timeless.   Bring a friend! 

MONDAY BOOK CLUB - MONDAY, FEBRUARY 11 AT 1 P.M. 
 

Join us for a discussion of this important book on Monday, February 11 at 1:00 pm in Room 110 (Media 

Room).  

 

This month, we’ll be reading Their Eyes Were Watching God by Zora Neale Hurston. Written in 1937, but 

out of print for decades, this classic was reissued in 1978 and is now considered one of the most important 

works of twentieth-century American literature. 

 

The book jacket describes it this way:  One of the most important works of twentieth-century American 

literature, Zora Neale Hurston's beloved 1937 classic, Their Eyes Were Watching God, is an enduring 

Southern love story sparkling with wit, beauty, and heartfelt wisdom. Told in the captivating voice of a 

woman who refuses to live in sorrow, bitterness, fear, or foolish romantic dreams, it is the story of fair-

skinned, fiercely independent Janie Crawford, and her evolving selfhood through three marriages and a life marked by poverty, 

trials, and purpose. A true literary wonder, Hurston's masterwork remains as relevant and affecting today as when it was first 

published—perhaps the most widely read and highly regarded novel in the entire canon of African American literature. 

 

Please join us in Room 110 (Media Room) at 1:00 on Monday, Feb. 11 for fellowship and lively discussion. Bring a friend! 

S.A.L.T. (Senior Adults Living Triumphantly) visited Holy Cross Lutheran Church in 

Menomonee Falls in early December to learn about their incredible display of nativity sets from 

all around the world.   
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Congregation News and Events 
   
    
    

FINDING A PLACE AT CALVARY 
 

Maybe you’ve been worshiping with us for a few weeks and you wonder what other ministries we offer.  Maybe 
you’ve been  part of our Calvary family for a while and you’re looking for a new place to get connected.  
Whatever the reason, we hope you’ll take a few moments and investigate what Calvary has to offer. 
 
How to get connected at Calvary: 
1. Investigate:  Review the options.  Does something look interesting?  Check out the Annual Report to learn 

more. 
2. Make Contact:  Contact the office and leave a message for the ministry lead for that area! 

Call 262-786-4010 or email office@calvarylc.com and we will pass your information on to the right person! 
3. Learn more!  The ministry lead will contact you and give you information on that ministry area.  You can 

check out a meeting or shadow someone for a few weeks (for example… if you wanted to help with the 
Worship PowerPoints, or help tie quilts… we’ll train you!) 

4. Repeat as needed. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  

Youth & Family  
(Rich & Tina Baumgartner) 

 FIRM (Families in Real Ministry) 

 High School Youth Group 

 Middle School Youth Group 

 3rd - 5th Grade Youth Group 

 Littlest Lutherans 

Fellowship & Church Life 
(Julie Matthes) 

 Church Life 

 Hospitality 

 Knitting Group 

 SALT (Seniors Adults  
       Living Triumphantly) 

Christian Education  
(Susan Vollmar) 

 New Members 

 Women’s Ministry 

 Men’s Ministry 

 Small Groups 

 Sunday School 

 Confirmation 

 High School 

 Adult Education 

Mission & Outreach  
(Linda Berger or Marcella Nelson) 

 Mission Servant Projects 

 Serenity Inn 

 Mission of the Month 

 St. Vincent de Paul Meal Program 

 Quilters 

Evangelism  
(Tom Thiede or Mark Trudell) 

 Prayer Chain 

 Visitors Into Members (VIM) 

 Mug a Newcomer 

Cross-Support Committees: 

 Stewardship (Judy Kestly) 

 Budget & Finance  (Jim Brostowitz and Erik Zipp) 

 Personnel (Kim Krause) 

 Property (Nick Huettl) 

 Endowment (Ernie Kretschmann) 

Worship & Music  
(Sallie Schulz) 

 Music Ministry 

 Acolytes 

 Altar Guild 

 Assisting Ministers 

 Baptism Ministry 

 Funeral Angels  

 Greeters 

 Lectors 

 Nursery 

 Ushers 

 PowerPoint Techs 

 Wedding Hostesses 

Pastoral Outreach Groups 
(Pastor Ken) 

 DivorceCare 

 Stephen Ministry 

 Visitation Ministry 
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WEEKLY WEDNESDAY BREAKFAST  
 
Join the men of Calvary on Wednesday’s  
at 7 a.m. at Maxim’s on Capitol Drive for 
breakfast and fellowship.   
 
Come when you can and bring a friend! 

Men’s Ministries 

 
 
 
MONTHLY THURSDAY GATHERING 
 
The next meeting is in the Fellowship Hall on Thursday, 
February 28 starting at 6 p.m. with dinner at 6:30 p.m. and 
devotion /discussion time at 7 p.m.   
 
Come and join us, share some stories, food and beverages 
with your Calvary friends. All men are welcome! 

WEDNESDAY BIBLE STUDY AT 12:30 P.M.    COMING IN MARCH! 

Beginning on Ash Wednesday, March 6, we’ll begin a six-session study on Lutheran Basics – 

How the “Solas” work together.   This study will focus on the Lutheran teachings of  Christ 

Alone, Cross Alone,  Faith Alone, Word/Scripture Alone, Grace Alone and To the glory of God 

Alone.  We’ll probe a number of resources in our treatment of these topics, so we are sure 

everyone will appreciate the variety of ways Scripture and the Lutheran Confessions have melded 

to form these “Lutheran Essentials” – teachings that still hold and hold the church “in the unity of 

the faith through the Spirit.” 
 

 

WOMEN’S MINISTRY WINTER BIBLE STUDY      
A LENTEN STUDY – “HE CHOSE THE NAILS” BY MAX LUCADO 

 

This is a five-session study that will take us from February to Holy Week.  We’ll have three options 

for classes:  Tuesdays at 10:30am-noon or 1:00-2:30pm.  If you prefer an evening study, Wednesdays 

from 7:30-9:00pm is also an option.  In this five-session video Bible study, Max Lucado explores the 

many gifts that Christ provided to us at his crucifixion. These include not only the gift of the cross, but 

also the gift of the thorns that pierced his brow. The nails that tore his flesh. The seamless robe that he 

removed for us. The empty tomb where he forever defeated sin and death.   

 

The cost of this study is covered by a generous gift from a friend of Calvary. Please sign up for this 

Study on the glass doors in the Narthex.  Study books are available in the Narthex, at no cost to you.  This study will 

bless your Lenten journey in 2019. 

 

ANXIOUS FOR NOTHING      SUNDAY MORNING ADULT EDUCATION 
The six-week Max Lucado study, "“Anxious for Nothing"   was so successful for last year’s Bible Study 

that it is being repeated for ALL to participate during Sunday Adult Education Hour.   

 

The one hour class will start on February 17 at 10:30 a.m. in the Media Room, #110.   Marcella Nelson 

will be facilitating the discussion, which is accompanied with a study book and workbook.  Please sign 

up on the glass doors in the Narthex.  

 

Christian Education Opportunities 
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Youth and Family 

  
 

 
 

 

Several Calvary members 
participated in the recent 
distribution of hats, gloves, 
mittens, and scarves 
through BASICS in 
Milwaukee. 
 
Thank you to RoJean Holler for organizing the collection and  
to those who donated to Calvary’s mitten tree —  294 items 
were collected! 
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Congregation News 

FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES 

CALVARY CONTACT INFORMATION 

Congregation Council 
Ernie Kretschmann (Pres.)  262-782-4989 
John Lau (V.P.)  262-792-1878 
Johanna Nelson  (Sec.)          701-340-0278 
Erik Zipp (Treas.)  262-347-9656 
Sue Dindorf  262-786-5484 
John Foley 262-781-9076 
Judy Kestly  262-782-5286 
Brad Meyer 262-893-1290 
Tom Thiede  414-704-6314 

 
Board of Deacons   
Rich Baumgartner [Q, R}   262-367-3898 
Larry Bonier [F, G]  262-271-3916 
Jeanette Kalupa [M, P]  262-784-3114 
Jim Kalupa [H, I, J]   262-784-3114 
Sheila Kershek [V, W, X, Y, Z] 262-389-0883 
Darlene Louison [A, T, U]   262-786-6401 
Al Rodriguez [Sa-Sh]   262-784-5027 
Rhonda Rodriguez [Si-Sz]   262-784-5027 
Cindy Rooks [C,D,E]  262-879-9788 
Judy Sayas [B]  262-784-5375 
Mary Ellen Thiede [K, O]  414-732-4257 
Pastor Jerry Wittmus [L, N]   262-818-6792 

 
Staff 
Rev. Ken Nelson (Pastor)    PastorKen@Calvarylc.com or   
        call/text at 701-818-0353 
Gene Traas (Dir. of Music)   Music@Calvarylc.com  
Kyle Jones (Dir. of Youth & Family Ministry) 
  Youthdirector@Calvarylc.com 
Cindy Zilske (Office Secretary)   Office@Calvarylc.com 
Cindy Rooks (Fin. Secretary)    Finance@Calvarylc.com  
Sue Rowe (Comm. Coord.)         Communications@Calvarylc.com              

Ministry Emails 
Council Council@Calvarylc.com 
Deacons Deacons@Calvarylc.com   

      

Marsho, Nancy 2 
Hubbard, Nicholas 3 
Ozburn, Sara 3 
Baumgartner, Tina 5 
Marsho, James 5 
Ramthun, Erwin 5 
Nelson, Johanna 7 
Speth, Diane 7 
Gillespie, Garry 8 
Duckett, Lucas 11 

DATE 

IT’S ABOUT OUR FAMILY 

PRAYERS 

Please check the weekly bulletin for those people needing our urgent prayers.  If you have any prayer requests, 
please call or email the church office.   We ask for continued prayers for: 
 
 
Long-Term Prayer List:  Diane Foley; Lowell Sonderman; Donna Polizzi, Marge Skarie; Ann Dentice (grandmother of 

Tony and Krista Dentice); Betty Shaefer (friend of Donna Schroeder); Casey Clark (grandson of Judy Kestly); Barb Dewey 
(mother of Sallie Schulz); Bill Harrison (son of Jim Harrison); Kenzie (granddaughter of Jim Harrison’s sister-in-law); Rochelle 
Wehr (friend of Baumgartner’s and Chris Spangenberger); Colin Kettleson (nephew of Tom & Sue Sadowsky);  Jim B. 
(friend of Andy Schatz). 

Birthdays 
DATE 

DATE 

# of 
YEARS Anniversaries 

Voss, Philip 14 
Trudell, Lydia 16 
Johnson, Wayne 18 
Gillespie, Carolyn 19 
Voss, Connor 21 
Becker, Susan 23 
Vollmar, Robert 24 
Brostowitz, James 25 
Himsel, Luther 25 
Marinello, Kaeleigh 26 

Rowe, Susan and (Mike) 14 38 
Harrison, James and (Sandi) 20 15 

mailto:pastorroser@calvarylc.com
mailto:holly@calvarylc.com
mailto:council@calvarylc.com
mailto:deacons@calvarylc.com
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Calendar 
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Serving At Worship  

 Serving 
at 

Worship 

February 2/3 
Sat. 5p;  
Sun.-9:00a 

February 9/10 
Sat. 5p;  
Sun.-9:00a 
 

February 16/17 
Sat. 5p;  
Sun.-9:00a 
 

February 23/24 
Sat. 5p;  
Sun.-9:00a 

ACOLYTES 
  

Scott Anderson 
Josh Morris 

Scott Anderson 
Megan Schatz 

Preston Meyer 
Jacklyn Warber 

Scott Anderson 
Preston Meyer 

ALTAR GUILD  Renee Lennartz 
Marty Altmin 
Jan Chesner 

Marge Tyne 
Shirley Brodell 

Tom and Sue Sadowsky 

ASSISTING  
MINISTER 

Kevin Wahlgren Larry Bonier Scott Langelin Pastor Jerry Wittmus 

CHILDREN’S  
SERMON 

Angie Schatz Megan Schatz Larry Bonier Natalie Anderson 

DEACONS 
[Sat] Cindy Rooks 
[Sun] Larry Bonier, Darlene 
Louison, Judy Sayas 

[Sat] Jeanette Kalupa 
[Sun] Mary Ellen 
Thiede, Judy Sayas, 
Sheila Kershek 

[Sat] Jim Kalupa 
[Sun] Pastor Jerry 
Wittmus, Al Rodriguez, 
Sheila Kershek 

[Sat] Cindy Rooks 
[Sun] Rhonda Rodriguez, 
Rich Baumgartner, Darlene 
Louison 

GREETERS 
  

[Sat] Bruce & Ruth Steffans 
[Sun] Gordy & Grace 
Gunnlaugsson 

[Sat] Ron & Jean 
Holman 
[Sun] Marilyn Hermann, 
Janet Zastrow 

[Sat] Ray & Jan Chesner 
[Sun] Wayne & Bonnie 
Johnson 

[Sat] Tom & Sue Sadowsky 
[Sun] Lenni Graffin & Rene 
Lennartz 

LECTORS Lenna Graffin Ruth Brostowitz Jacklyn Warber Sallie Schulz 

PPT 
[Sat] NEEDED 
[Sun] Johanna Nelson 

[Sat]  Lydia Trudell 
[Sun] Chris 
Spangenberger 

[Sat] NEEDED 
[Sun] Chuck Lukasik 

[Sat] Lydia Trudell 
[Sun] Chris Spangenberger 

USHERS 

Larry Bonier 
Brad Meyer 
Jon Sayas 
Andy Schatz 

Rich Baumgartner 
Jim Brostowitz 
Scott Grossman 
Lisa Grossman 

Scott Langelin 
Peggy Langelin 
Chuck Lukasik 
Jan Lukasik 

Keith Pierce 
Karen Pierce 
Tom Thiede 
Mary Ellen Thiede 

 MUG 
‘BEARER 

Kevin Wahlgren Keith Pierce Marcella Nelson Mark Trudell 

ALTAR  
FLOWERS 

Don & Fay Heyen Kalupa Family Lukasik Family Rick Kegel 

HOSPITALITY Dean & Diane Schmelzer Huettl Family  Sue Dindorf 
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CALVARY LUTHERAN CHURCH 

February 2019 
Calvary Crossroads 

1750 N. Calhoun Rd., Brookfield, WI  53005    Phone: 262-786-4010    E-mail: calvary@calvarylc.com    www.calvarylc.com 

Calvary Worship Schedule:  Saturday at 5 p.m.  Sunday at 9 a.m. 

As we move into winter, worship services and other events will proceed as 
scheduled unless notice is given otherwise.  As always, if you feel you cannot 

safely proceed to worship or an event, please make the best decision  
for you and your family.   

 
 

When worship services or other church events 
are cancelled due to inclement weather, it  
will be announced on TODAY’S TMJ4 and 
Calvary’s FACEBOOK page.   
 
On weekdays, the church office may open  
late or close early due to inclement weather. 


